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HISTORIC RESOURCES COMMISSION

Tuesday, May 8, 2018
The Historic Resources Commission held a called meeting on Tuesday, May 8, 2018 at 6:00 p.m. in the Council Chambers of the Graham Municipal Building.  Commission Members present were Cary Worthy, Elaine Murrin, Grace Baldwin, Helen Sharpe and Carla Smith. Jerry Perdue and Jeanette Beaudry was absent. Staff member present was Alexa Powell City Planner, and Debbie Jolly Zoning/Inspection Technician.
Chair Cary Worthy called the meeting to order.
1.  Pledge of Allegiance and moment of silence. Cary welcomed Carla Smith to the commission she is replacing Guy Sinclair. 
2. Approve minutes of the April 10, 2018 meeting. Elaine Murrin made a motion to approve and Grace Baldwin seconded. All voted aye. 
3.  COA 1805-Sutton picnic tables- Alexa stated the applicant is requesting approval of a certificate of appropriateness (COA) for two 6ft plastic picnic tables in front of Sutton’s to serve as outdoor dining. There is over six feet of unobstructed sidewalk meeting Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) standards as well as the requirements listed in the Graham Code of Ordinances. Don Pinney at 114 N Main St explained about the tables and he can remove them if needed. Helen Sharpe made a motion to approve Grace Baldwin Seconded. All voted aye.
4.  COA 1806- Patterson Building, Claire Haslam next meeting –Jennifer Talley 808 Sideview St inquiring how far it will come back, if it will block the back door. Staff made a note to check on this with the TRC. 
5. COA 1807- Scott Building Mural - Chelsea Dickey 200 N Main St made a presentation of what the mural would be and that the public would be involved with painting this during the Sidewalk Art Festival. Carla ask about the faces and Audrey Garton 1050 Watercourse Circle explained it will be silhouettes not actual pictures. Grace Baldwin made a motion to approve Carla Smith Seconded. All voted Aye.
6.  COA 1808- Scott Building Mural- Chelsea Dickey presented a picture of the art for the mural the artist agreed to donate his time for this project. Several members did not like the design and asked if it would be possible for the artist to create an alternative. The staff liaison indicated that the Commission was required to evaluate the COA based on the guidelines in the Historic Resources Handbook. Specifically, the HRC is charged with determining the appropriateness of COA’s and must site a specific section of the Handbook the project does not meet in order to deny the application. Personal preference over the design itself may not be considered. Council member Melody Wiggins shared the three options available 1) Approve 2) Deny, include a reference in the handbook justifying the determination 3) Table the conversation.  The commission decided to table this until June. Elaine made a motion and Grace seconded. Five voted Aye and one voted against. 
7.  New Business Jennifer Talley 808 Sideview St- Would like to put benches in front of the Graham Soda Shop they can be use as picnic tables during the day and then at night as benches. The Commission requested for her to complete a COA application with photos of the benches before purchasing and they would look at them for approval.  She also asked about putting a garden in front of her storefront and as long as she stays within the guidelines, she is fine. 
8.  Melody Wiggins updated the commission on the City Council lasts meeting. They are working on a downtown area plan for $150,000.00 with matching money from the BGMPO and NC DOT. However, implementation of this plan is likely 5 to 10 years down the road. The city is involved in updating the trashcan and recycle cans for downtown. No funds are available for benches right now. Discuss wayfinding sign and Alexa will send all three design to the commission so they can see the difference.
                                                                                                                                                          With no further business the meeting was adjourned. 

                                                                                        Respectfully submitted,

                                                                                        Debbie Jolly                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             

